U.S. Department of Labor

'170CT 2 AM 8:30

Occupational Safety and Health Administration Washington, D.C. 20210

Reply to the attention of:



SEP 25 2017

The Honorable Tammy Baldwin United States Senate 633 W. Wisconsin Avenue, Suite 1920 Milwaukee, WI 53203

Dear Senator Baldwin:

Thank you for your September 5, 2017, letter regarding the Department of Labor's Occupational Safety and Health Administration's (OSHA) inspections of the Oak Creek and St. Francis locations of Container Life Cycle Management in which you referenced OSHA's Memorandum of Understanding with the Department of Justice.

As Regional Administrator Atha indicated in his August 30, 2017, response to your earlier July 28, 2017, letter, OSHA has proactively worked with our state and federal partners regarding these facilities and the allegations you raised in your letter. We will continue to work with them to ensure OSHA Compliance Safety and Health Officers have the most current available information. OSHA's inspections are on-going so no further comment is possible at this time. As you know, the Occupational Safety and Health Act has a six month statute of limitations in which citations must be issued, if a violation is found.

Thank you for your continued interest in workplace safety and health. If your staff has additional questions, please contact the Office of Congressional and Intergovernmental Affairs at (202) 693-4600.

Sincerely,

Am Weth

Loren Sweatt

Deputy Assistant Secretary

cc: Ken Nishiyama Atha, Regional Administrator CCU # 839606